






        

              

Gonzalez told officers that dancing by performers had been added to the Public 
Entertainment Premise license, but they had not yet had any performers. Officer 
Velasquez read City Ordinance 90-27 and 90-4-4 to Gonzalez, who stated he 
understood that the doors to the business could not be locked to restrict access to 
new patrons and that he (Gonzalez) needs to apply for a class “B” manager’s 
license. Additionally, Gonzalez was provided with the Milwaukee police non-
emergency phone number and encouraged to call when he observes prostitutes in 
the area. 

 
E. On March 21, 2015 Milwaukee police, along with Agent Georgeann King and 

Special Enforcement Inspector of DNS Lone Gallup, conducted a tavern and 
building inspection at 2039 West National Avenue (El Toro Bravo). During this 
inspection, officers discovered one patron was under the age of 21. Additionally, 
5 patrons were discovered to have arrest warrants. Agent King confiscated 108 
open liquor bottles and 37 sealed bottles. Officers did not observe any additional 
violations. Both the applicant and the manager, Luis Lopez-Gonzalez, were cited 
for Allow Underage on Premises. 

 
 As to the applicant: 
 Charge: Allow Underage on Premises 
 Finding: Dismissed without prejudice 
 Date: 05/13/2015 
 
 As to the manager: 
 Charge: Allow Underage on Premises 
 Finding: Dismissed without prejudice 
 Date: 05/13/2015 
 
F. On April 14, 2015 Milwaukee police responded to an anonymous complaint of 

loud music emanating from 2039 West National Avenue (El Toro Bravo). 
Officers could hear loud music as they pulled up to the building and advised the 
bartender, Lorena Carlos, she needed to turn the music down. No other violations 
were observed. 

 
G. On December 5, 2015 Milwaukee police observed three known prostitutes, one of 

which was known to be under the age of 21, enter 2039 West National Avenue (El 
Toro Bravo). The officers then conducted a licensed premise check of the 
business. The underage patron was discovered in the women’s restroom along 
with two other women. The applicant and the security guard, Edward Thomas, 
who was working the front door, were cited. 

 
 As to the applicant: 
 Charge: Allow Underage on Premises 
 Finding: Guilty 
 Sentence: $321.00 fine 
 Date: 02/24/2016 
 
 As to the security guard: 
 Charge: Allow Underage on Premises 
 Finding: Due for pre-trial 04/14/2016 8:30 a.m. Branch 1 
 
H. Attorney Michael Chernin stated the applicant allowed another operator to 

continue to run his bar which created problems, and that operator and security 


























